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Dear Mr Walsh

RE: FORMER KEW COTTAGES (KEW RESIDENTIAL SERVICES), PRINCESS STREET (H2073)

| write regarding your recent correspondence to Heritage Victdyia raising concerns regarding trees at the
Former Kew Cottages site, along with a complaint you sent in May 2018.

Regarding your complaint dating to May 2018, unfortunately there is no record of this having been lodged in
our system. As such | write now to outline the actions taken regarding the site since this time.

Heritage Victoria Permit Officers have had regular meetings with Walker Corporation and Boroondara City
Council to discuss ongoing landscape management, along with fulfilling conditions of Permit P26760. These
meetings have been productive, and we are satisfied that appropriate management processes are being put
in place to ensure the viability of the Former Kew Cottages landscape. It is highlighted that the place has had
a large amount of change in the last 10-15 years, and that landscapes can take time to recover, particularly
when there are changes in land management. We are confident that through the permit conditions of the
current Permit P26760, your concerns regarding trees on the island site between Main Drive and Oak Walk
will be addressed. With management of most of the landscape now vested in Boroondara City Council, we
expect that overall tree management will improve in the coming years.

Regarding the Bishop Pine (Pinus muricata) removal at the site in 2006, it is my understanding that all efforts
were made to propagate a Bishop Pine specimen for replanting at the site, however this was not successful.
Heritage Victoria accepts that Bishop Pine is a tree that is rare in cultivation in Victoria. You may wish to
express your community group’s aspiration to replant a Bishop Pine on the site to the Boroondara City
Council, who are now the land managers of most of the public land in the site.

Please contact Emily McLean, Manager Statutory Approvals, on (03) 9412 4427 or email at
heritage.permits@delwp.vic.gov.au if you have further queries.

Yours sincerely

Steven Avery
Executive Director, Heritage Victoria
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Privacy Statement

Any personal information about you or a third party in your correspondence will be protected under the provisions of the Privacy and Data
Protection Act 2014. It will only be used or disclosed to appropriate Ministerial, Statutory Authority, or departmental staff in regard to the

purpose for which it was provided, unless required or authorised by law. Enquiries about access to information about you held by the ORIA
Department should be directed to the Privacy Coordinator, Department of Environment, Land, Water & Planning, PO Box 500, East State
Melbourne, VIC 8002. Notwithstanding the above, please note that information provided to enable the administration of the Heritage Act " Government

2017 may be disclosed to persons with an interest in the heritage place or object particularly, and information provided as part of a permit
application may be made available on-line where the application has been publicly advertised under section 94 of the Heritage Act 2017.
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